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Minutes of Interim Board meeting  held 25/06/2014.
Present. :- ND. PW. JS. CB. AA. MS.
Apologies:- CM.
1. Review of Player contracts and associated costs.
New Forwards coach, Tom Wheelan,has been appointed.
Danny Burns and a young prop will be coming over from Chinnor.

Craig in negotiation with Adam Hastings with the hope that he will come back to Grove.
Roger Williams is in discussions with a young NZ winger and we hope he will join us early next season.

Both Owen and Johno have agreed to assist with coaching in addition to playing next season.

Discussions on going with several players
Estimated senior player costs for next season are approximately 8% up on last season.

2. Agreed spend/authorisation limits for board members.

It was agreed that all members of the board will have the authority to spend/authorise amounts up to £50. 

For amounts >£50 but <£200 Paul W will need to authorise.

For amounts >£200 the board will need to be consulted first.

3. Allowances and Expenses.

An allowance of 35p/mile will be paid to those claiming mileage. This must be authorised prior to journey (Authorised invoice must then be presented to Paul W along with car cc.).

In order for any individual to receive authorised expenses, they must present  invoice to Paul W.

The same applies to those individuals still owed money from last season, a signed invoice will need to be presented to Paul W.

Next season, should there be an occasion whereby expenses are not paid ASAP, Paul or another board member will explain  to the individual concerned the reason for such delay.

4. Links with London Welsh.

Chris M and Niki D to arrange meeting to discuss links and how collaboration will benefit Grove RFC.

5. Sponsorship.

John S has made a good start in his role as Marketing Director.

2 companies suggested for large donations ( Boden and Sophos) have declined but indicted that they may be interested in sponsoring the juniors at a later stage.

Mike Harrington has put fwd his company for sponsorship so will need chasing up.

£500 from FLT Group and £300 from Big Red Scaffolding agreed for shorts and sleeve badges.

Sponsorship portfolio presented which was approved by board so now ready for distribution.

Request for shirt sponsors sent to all GRFU web site members but no replies to date.

Other potential avenues being pursued.

John S. to meet with Michelle Latimer (1/7/14). In the past she has been instrumental in securing large sponsorship deals with organisations like Sport England.  Hopefully she will agree to carry on this excellent work.
John S to talk to Roger Williams about approaching Bovis for sponsorship.

6. Pitchero Membership  Collection Scheme.

The scheme run by Pitchero for collecting membership fees was discussed and agreed as the way fwd. It will provide 2 big advantages,

 1 a simple method for members to organise payments 

2 it will provide an accurate list of members and membership categories.

Paul W to contact Pitchero and request more details.

7. VAT inspection. (Last 4 years)

Paul W has contacted the VAT man and will be making arrangements for the inspection.

8. Membership form.

A new membership form is needed due to the changes proposed and accepted at the previous GM.
MS. To acquire the previous year’s model and update for 2014.

(Now have word doc template)

9. Club House/Bar Refurbishment.

Niki D is awaiting confirmation that we will receive the £10K grant from the RFU.

This grant is paid up front.

Details of refurbishment posted to Board members for info.

If the grant is received then work is due to start early July.

Paul W has expressed his concerns over the proposed refurbishment due to the fact that the work could quite easily push the club into the red during the slow season.

10. Outstanding Expenses.

At present the commitments to Item 8 mean that the club could very easily drift into the red.

With this in mind Paul W needs firm grip on all outstanding commitments.
 Last season (40th Anniversary)  each  junior was presented with a rugby ball (Total cost £1000). This will not be repeated this season.
Storm is still owed £500. Paul to arrange payment ASAP.

Payments still outstanding to some players- see 1 above.

11. Parent Membership.

At the AGM it was agreed that a parent of a junior member /members would automatically be given one voting membership. Irrespective of the number of junior/youth members in the family and irrespective of where they lived (in the case of a divided family) only one parent would be afforded the vote.

John S raised the question as to whether or not this was a good idea. He was worried about the creation of a new, free, voting membership group which he felt would quickly become by far the largest voting membership group and as such could therefore determine the future of the club themselves by out voting all of the other paying member groups, including players, although he did believe this to be highly unlikely. The board agreed that this was most unlikely but thought that the change could actually produce positive results by more parents taking an active role in the club.
The question was raised as to where the changed originated and ND. and AA.  as members of the previous board ,  related the fact that the matter had been raised at a previous board meeting discussed and a vote taken to put it to the membership, who at the GM voted unanimously to accept the change.
It was suggested that this rule change be rescinded. A vote was taken.  
Those in favour of keeping membership category change 4( ND. AA. CB. And MS.)

Those against keeping the change 2 (JS. And PW.)

Notice Boards.

Grove council happy with the idea of the notice boards, however as the planned sites are on Mr Wasborough’s  land, his approval will be needed first. Once we have this we can then apply for planning permission.
Quotes need for boards.

 JS to send on details to MS to apply for PP once all details settled.
12. Score Board.

A number of options are available for a score board. MS to investigate costs of a digital board with space for advertising.

13. Key Register.
At present no official register exists.

Chris M has list of most key holders, however , this needs to be updated to include ALL key holders as this will be required by the insurance should we ever need to claim.

Chris M and Phil Connolly are the registered keepers and the ones to be called should the alarms go off.

MS. Will compile a list of all key holders and keep record.
14. Membership.

The board will start a push to increase membership this season.

Hopefully the Pitchero method of payment should help.

New Membership forms to be available before training starts to allow Craig B to hand out.

MS. To publish the new handbook once all the sponsorship info is in from JS>

Last season’s handbook template still required (Alex Birkhead??)
Next Season the hand book will be made available on the net to try to save publishing costs.

15. After training food.

Training is due to start on 10th July and we will need some-one to supply food.

Phil Connolly to be approached, (Chris M?,) in the hope he will be able to help out.
16. Showers.

The showers still require attention in order to be able to function correctly.

Milo has stated he has the matter in hand and hopefully a solution will be found before the start of next season.

17. RFU Accreditation.

 The form needs updating and sent off to Dusty.

Niki D and Chris M to arrange this.

18. Board structure.

Following the GM and AGM the board is working towards the establishment of a structure that will closely resemble that proposed by the working group.

To that end the following titles have now been established:-

Chairman


Chris McCarthy


Secretary


Martin Stalder


Treasurer


Paul Walsh


Marketing Director

John Sevier


Director of senior Rugby
Craig Burrows


Director of Junior Rugby
Niki Dinsey

Elected Director

Adrian Amies

Club House Director

Still to be appointed.
The filling of this post is crucial to the effective running of the club.
At present Phil Connolly holds the licence for the bar and is unofficially working as bar manager as well as organising the food. Hopefully he will be persuaded to take on these roles officially for the coming season.
Christine Barguss has volunteered to take up the role of Social Secretary. MS. To contact her and gratefully accept her offer.

Next Board meeting -  Monday 21st July.  8pm start.

Location GRFC Clubhouse

Any items for the Agenda to be sent to MS by Friday 18th July

